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Those of us with classic 
boats have enjoyed cruising 
through the winter in the 

Salish Sea, snug as can be inside 
our lovely vessels, with the stove 
chugging away, keeping us toasty 
warm. Have you noticed, as we 
have, that there seems to be a 
much higher proportion of wooden 
vessels out cruising during the 
winter? I have no scientific basis 
for my theory, but it seems to me 
that our vintage vessels must be 
much more comfortable for winter 
cruising than their modern sisters, 
based on what types of vessels I 
see out on the water in the winter.  
The benefits of winter cruising are 
myriad: quiet waterways, peaceful 
anchorages, and the subtle beauty 
of nature at rest.
Weôve also been busy with annual 
maintenance tasks over the colder 
months, getting those big projects 
done, perhaps tackling a plank or 
two, ribs or frames; putting on 
another coat or two of varnish when 
the weather permits, and polishing 
the shiny bits.
The CYA Annual Meeting and 
Change of Watch for all five fleets 
traditionally occurs in January. 
Those who attended the CYA 
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Annual Meeting and Change of 
Watch in Sacramento were treated 
to a stay and meetings on a historic 
stern wheeler, the Delta King, 
plus a weekend of spectacular 
activities and venues warmly 
hosted by the Northern California 
Fleet. Recent heavy rains meant 
that the Sacramento River had 
extremely high water, and we 
were all wide eyed at entire trees 
moving swiftly downstream past 
us. In its meetings, the CYA bridge 
thoughtfully addressed many 
issues which will affect the future 
of the organization, including how 
best to adapt to our new status as 
a 501(c)3 organization with all that 
entails, and how to attract, retain, 
and continue to provide meaningful 
value to our members. Our Pacific 
Northwest Fleet will host this 
event in January, 2020, the CYAôs 
50th Anniversary. 
A few CYA members visited 
Hobart, Tasmania in February, 
and, with representatives from Port 
Townsend, attended the largest 
wooden boat gathering in the world. 
This merely punctuates the fact 
that our wooden boat community 
as a whole has a global reach. 
The CYA recently welcomed 

From the Bridge of Faun
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new members from Greece and 
Australia, which indicates that 
the geographical identity of our 
organization is shifting.
Now, spring is in the air! Itôs nearly 
time to get back to our vessels and 
begin the cruising season. Our 
annual CYA PNW Fleet calendar of 
events as already in full swing, and 
once again, the schedule is packed! 
Aprilôs calendar includes Daffodil 
Weekend, hosted by the Tacoma 
Yacht Club April 12-14, which is a 
great kickoff to the boating season. 
If you havenôt attended this event 
previously, please make an effort 
to do so. Itôs a lot of fun!  Later 
in the month, we have three CYA 
events in one weekend. On Friday 
April 26, weôll kickoff Lake Union 
Drydockôs Centennial celebration 
with a reception for CYA members at 
Diane Landerôs Eastlake boathouse. 
Sheôs arranged to have several 
lovely LUDD-built vessels on 
display, examples of the venerable 
shipyardôs craftmanship. Weôll 
follow up with the Commodoreôs 
Cruise and parade on Lake Union 
on Saturday morning, April 27, 
ending up at the Center for Wooden 
Boats for LUDDôs official open-to-
the-public Centennial Celebration 
beginning at noon on the same day. 
See the CYA website for details.
Saturday, May 4 is officially 
Opening Day of Boating Season, 
hosted by the Seattle Yacht Club, 
but the entire week leading up to 
it has lots happening. CYA vessels 
once again have premier dock space 
on Dock Zero, and we are hoping 
for a great turnout. There will be 
live bands for dancing, free classic 
runabout rides given by our friends 
from the Antique and Classic Boat 
Society on Friday afternoon, plus a 
CYA potluck reception on Friday 
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